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House Bill 256 establishes a use-of-force database under AS 44.41.055 that will be overseen by 

the Department of Public Safety which will collect reports of use of force by a municipal police 
officer, municipal correctional facility employee, a probation officer, parole officer, correctional 
officer, state trooper, village public safety officer, or regional officer. This report will be 
submitted by the Department of Public Safety under AS 44.41.020(h). The Alaska Police 
Standards Council shall maintain a central registry with information that the Council obtains 

from the Department of Public Safety, the Department of Corrections, or a municipality.    

This bill also requires the Alaska Police Standards Council to adopt regulations that require a 
police officer, probation officer, parole officer, municipal officer, or correctional officer to report 
to a supervisor when an incident of force or deadly force occurred or in a situation in which an 
officer was prepared to use deadly force. This report will also include demographic information 
such as the person whom the force was used, age, gender identity, and sexual orientation if 
freely given by the individual. Additionally, the officer who used the force and the borough or 

census area in which the use of force occurred.    

Currently, there is no database that tracks instances of use-of-force within the State of Alaska. 
While this database will not be open to the public, it will be shared for employment purposes 
amongst departments and agencies who may be hiring an officer or employee as well as the 
Alaska State Legislature. This will allow for transparency among agencies and will close 
loopholes that allow officers to be hired on to another agency after being fired for use-of-force 

incidents or certificate denial or revocation.    


